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Secretary
Ministry of Environment & Forest
Government of the People's Republic of Bangladesh
Dated the ...
Memo No. MOEF/Secy/2/2002/610-B November 27, 2002
Mr. Jorgen Lissner
Resident Representative
UNDP Bangladesh
IDB Bhaban, Agargaon, Dhaka. ¥

Dear Mr. Lissner,

This refers to my earlier letter of April 24, 2002, wherein I had requested UNDP to assist the
Government of Bangladesh in developing a NAPA (National Adaptation Plan of Action) document under
the LDC special funds. I acknowledge with thanks the receipt of the initial document prepared by UNDP
Bangladesh and have completed reviewing it. I understand and appreciate that a lot of time and effort
went into its preparation.

I would like to reconfirm our intention of preparing the NAPA document with assistance from
UNDP. To take this matter further, [ would request you to kindly ask your concerned staff to contact my
Ministry (Mr. Monowar Islam, Deputy Secretary, or Dr. Babar Kabir, PC SEMP) to work out the details.

Sincerely yours

oA

Sabihuddin Ahmed

Ce: Mr. Yannick Glemarec, Deputy Resident Representative, UNDP Bangladesh
Mr. Monowar Islam, Deputy Secretary (Dev), MOEF
¥ Dr. Babar Kabir, PC, PMU, SEMP




